HOSPITAL DISTRICT URBAN DESIGN FORUM MEETING MINUTES
Kaiser Building 
2045 Franklin Street, Denver, CO

Tuesday, May 31, 2011

5:30pm

Amended

In attendance were:
Michael Henry, Al Davis, Craig Supplee, Julie Eck, Lynn Moore, Jep Seman, C Brantigan, G Branch, P Benington, G Sibley, Mark Anderson (Mortenson), Jopy Willis (Mortenson), John Ahlenius (Avenue Lofts HOA), Pam Whitaker, Craig Demmon (Uptown Neighborhood Watch), Alexandra Zvereva(SCLHS), Tim Pickard (CPW).
The meeting was called to order at 5:30pm. The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved as written.

St. Joseph Hospital Update:

The Planning Board Meeting

The St. Joseph Hospital General Development Plan was approved by the Planning Board at its last meeting as was the view plane variance. For administrative reasons the necessary rezoning will be dealt with at the next meeting.

Traffic Disruptions from Moving Downing Street
The transportation engineering plan (TEP) is to be submitted in June 2011.

Pam Whitaker reports that St. Joseph Hospital is working collaboratively with the neighbors at Downing and 21st.

Several possible plans for the relocation of Downing Street were considered. The first is a plan which does not close Downing Street, but restricts traffic flow. That's a plan which will take 11 weeks to complete and apears to present a hazard to pedestrians, workers and drivers.

The second possibility involves a two-week closure of Downing Street. The overall project would take six weeks. A series of possible traffic rerouting's was presented. The most reasonable seems to be to divert traffic in both directions onto the Marion Street. Either plan involves closing 20th Ave. W. Of Downing St. for a period of a week. Mortenson is the contractor for this project and promises to work seven days a week limited only by the noise ordinance. The Forum favors the second alternative.

Other Regulatory Issues

The project will be subject to a public hearing at city Council July 11, 2011.
The next step is to present urban design standards to the city. This includes a description of what you can see from the outside. A preliminary version of this will be presented at the next Forum meeting.

The twin towers has been designated non-historic.

A Minor Site Development Plan will be presented for turning the Midtown buildings into a regulation parking lot.
Zoning and the Homeowners Association at 18th and Lafayette 
Discussions have been held with the leader of the homeowners association. Discussion involves preservation of the 14 parking spots behind the building owned by St. Joseph's. The 10 year lease is up shortly. The parties are working on a memorandum of understanding that these spots will be available in it until at least 2017. Overall there appears to be no objection to the zoning changes that are proposed.
Presbyterian St. Luke's Update

Presbyterian St. Luke's Medical Center is in ongoing negotiations with the city concerning hospital guide signs. Getting agreement on the type of signs, the type of surface for the signs and the color has been a challenge. The plan is to have at least two new signs near York Street. Plans for these new signs will be presented at the next meeting.

There appears to be no objection to demolition of the building at 18th and high. This building was considered hopeless by the Uptown Partnership before Presbyterian St. Luke's Medical Center bought it many years ago. There appears to be no objection to demolishing the building. The building at 18th and Gilpin, on the other hand, has to undergo the non-designation process. Mike Henry thinks it's a nice building.

Construction of a new intensive care unit for the Rocky Mountain Hospital for Then is in the schematic stage. This is part of the overall plan for the hospital. More information will be presented later.

Carla Madison 

The Forum would like to pay tribute to Carl Madison. During the years before her untimely death she made a huge, contribution to the neighborhood. As a neighborhood leader she played an active role in the Hospital District Urban Design Forum. As a neighborhood leader she led several major rezoning projects. After being elected to City Council as she continued to play an active role in the activities of the Forum and, for that matter, in essentially all of the activities that occurred in her Council district. She will be sorely missed.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

Charles O. Brantigan, MD, FACS

Chairman, Hospital District Urban Design Forum
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